
Visiting Quilt will be: 
Roseville Quilters

If you did not finish cleaning out your sewing room during COVID 
lock down and still have items that you’d like to part with that are a 
little nicer that what you would put on free table, feel free to include 
them in The Member Sale.  Members may sign up to have a table of 
their own at the August meeting for $5 and bring any items (usually 
sewing/quilt related but not mandatory) they wish to sell.  Each “sell-
er” will make their own arrangements to take payment by cash, check 
or credit card-(The guild does not take responsibility for that) and 
you can sign up for a table by the end of day on:
Monday, September 22, 2022 by calling Christine Canelo at 

(916) 769-5690 so we can have enough tables available.

August Program - August 25, 2022
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Next Newsletter Deadline: 
Thursday, September 8th
Please mark your calendar!

Snippets . . . from the president
August Musings  - Twenty years ago, this month a group of 
women, wanting to come together for quilting and companion-
ship, formally started this guild. It’s hard to believe that we have 
thrived and become the guild we are today. This month we are 
going to have a little celebration and give ourselves a little pat 
on the back. This guild has grown and we have quilters of all 
levels. To those that are newish please ask if you have any ques-
tions, join mini groups, help out on committees. By doing this 
you will get to know some of the most wonderful people and 
form some real lasting relationships. Even the oldies love get-
ting to know and helping the newbies.

Can you believe that it’s already August? It seems as though this 
year is flying by way too fast, and that I don’t feel like I have 
accomplished as much as I should have by now. Iwas still strug-
gling with my challenge piece for the luncheon.  I’m not sure 
why since it’s fairly small. The idea in my head is just not trans-
ferring to my quilt the way I want it to. But at some point, very 
soon, I’m going to have to just call it done and move on. I think 
that sometimes we just put too much pressure on ourselves. We 
are always trying to do our best … make the best choices … set 
an example for others … do it all … and don’t let anyone down.  
With all these kinds of thoughts running through our brains it 
blocks all the inspiration, joy, and creativeness. And that’s not so 
much fun. So today I went back to the drawing board and I’m 
just playing with an idea. Changing and moving things around 
as I go. I am much happier with the process and the result. So if 
things aren’t quite going to plan, maybe it’s just the universe 
telling us there is another way and another plan that may be 
even better than we thought. So take your time with your 
projects. Enjoy the process. Even enjoy the parts that you aren’t 
so crazy about doing. Don’t let it take away your joy or become 
a struggle. Don’t over think it! 

Hope to see you at guild!           Donna
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GVQG Board - 2022 to 2023
President Donna Palmer 916-342-7194
President Elect Sheila Galuza 916-600-2504
Secretary Candice Buerer 916-508-7554
Treasurer Mary Ward 408-218-0801
Treasurer Elect TBD

Program Director Christine Canelo & 
Barbie Robertson

916-769-5690
916-475-4350

Program Director Elect Pam Conrad & 
Donna Dale

916-847-4062
916-988-8062

Member at Large Kathy Quilty 916-969-0153
Membership Sharon Baxter & 

Janet Gilstrap
916-955-4148 
916-396-1829

Committees - 2022 to 2023
Advertising Valerie Wong 916 347-2640
Bring & Brag Nancy Grundel 916-505-1264

Community Service Laureen Markell & 
Phyllis Esteves

425-418-0203 
916-849-6050

 Batting Hazel Williams 916-967-0780
Friendship Kimberley Hess 916-838-1640
Hospitality Pat Gossett 916-600-5921
Luncheon Chair Pam Conrad 916-847-4062
Luncheon Ticket Sales Karen Gray 916-969-9778
Mercy Retreat Cordelia Min 916-965-8567
Mini Groups Karen Gray 916-969-9778
NCQC Representative Vicki Walter 916-225-9946
Newsletter Carolyn Monson 916-342-2322
Opp. Quilt Scheduling TBD
Opport. Quilt Tickets Martha Hess 916-222-9075
Opport. Quilt Travel TBD
Oppor. Quilt-Visiting Dianne Round 916-961-3321
Prop. Management Carolyn Monson 916-521-6556
Quilted Treasures Liz Johndreau 916-721-6993
Sit & Sew Linda Sliepen 916-952-6019
Special Events TBD
Web Master Carolyn Monson 916-342-2322
Zephyr Retreat Bev Purdue 916-969-2899

Programs, Workshops, & Events
Unless otherwise stated, all general meetings are at St. Marks 
Lutheran Church on the 4th Thursday of the month at 7:00 
p.m.

Workshops are 9:30am - 3:30pm
(Set-up 9:00-9:30 a.m.; Clean-up 3:30 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.)

If you would like to take a workshop, 
contact Christine Canello at 916-769-5690

Click on blue active links below for full information.

August

Event: Sew Along

Date: Saturday, August 13th, 10 - 2

Meeting: Member Sale

Date: Thursday, August 25th

Workshop: Sashiko Stitching - Judy Cummings

Date: Saturday, August 27th & Sunday, August 28th

September

Event: 2022 GVQG Luncheon

Date: Saturday, September 10th, 10 - 3

Meeting: Ice Cream Social

Date: Thursday, September 22nd, 7 pm

Event: Sew Along

Date: Saturday, September 24th, 10 - 2

October

Meeting: Speaker:  Christina Cameli

Date: Thursday, October 27th, 7pm

Workshop: Scrappy Quarter Cabins

Date: Saturday, October 29th

Remember . . . for 2022-2023
Please make a note of it!

If you don’t know 
what this image 
means . . . please 
ask Membership 

or theWebmaster.

http://www.goldenvalleyquiltguild.org/page58/index.html
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Donna Palmer 08/02

Donna Dale 08/03

Sheila Foster 08/07

Melissa Pedroza 08/09

Linda Papenfus 08/17

Martha Hess 08/25

Phyllis Day 08/27

Jim Denny 08/30

Julia Sackett 08/30

Calendar of Events

Always check for updated information when going out of town.  

August 20th - 21st

Delta Quilters Quilt Show - Sat. 10 - 5, Sun. 10 - 4.  Brentwood 
Community Center, 35 Oak St, Brentwood. Buy 3 tickets and get 
a 4th ticket free for your driver!  Wear your Guild name tag and 
receive a “goodie bag” when you arrive.  Tickets must be pur-
chased IN ADVANCE to take advantage of this special. Contact 
Mary Black at marycaseyblack@gmail.com 

 https://deltaquilters.org/annual-quilt-show

September 17th

Georgetown Outdoor Quilt Show, Needle Nellies - Quilters on the 
Divide.  Georgetown Rotary Park, 10 - 3.

September 23rd - 25th

River City Quilt Show
Scottish Rite Masonic Center, 6151 H St, Sacramento

October 1st & 2nd

Ladies of the Lake “Falling Leaves”, Quilt Show. Saturday, 10 - 
5pm and Sunday, 10 - 4pm. Lake County Fairgrounds, 401 Martin 
St, Lakeport, CA

October 1st & 2nd

Mother Lode Quilters' Guild, ”Golden Threads" Quilt Show.
Saturday10—5, Sunday10—4. Cost: $7.00. 
Sutter Creek Auditorium, 18 Main Street, Sutter Creek.

October 7th & 8th

Quilt Show: Tokay Stitch 'n' Quilt Guild, 10-4, $7.00 
First Baptist Church, 267 N Mills Ave, Lodi, CA 95242, USA

October 21, 22, & 23

Independence Hall Quilters, Mountain Heirloom Quilt Faire. 
Ironstone Vineyards, 1894 Six Mile Road, Murphys $10, 10 - 4 
each day.

If it is your birthday, please be 
sweet and share a treat.

Treasurer’s Report – JULY 2022

Bank Balance Beginning of May   $30,619.76

Monthly Income      138.00

Monthly Expenses     -$746.71

Net Income/Loss     -$608.71

Bank Balance at end of JULY    $30,011.05

Less Dedicated Funds:

Mercy Retreat - Income  -$7,000.00

Zephyr Retreat – Income  -$6,700.00

Charitable/Education - $11,168.00

Available Funds at the End of Month    $5,143.00

Member Photos
If we don’t have your photo for the 
Member’s Only section on the Website, 
PLEASE get Carolyn’s attention at the 
next meeting. She will take several pho-
tos and you can pick your favorite.
If you have a digital photo you like,  
PLEASE  email it to Carolyn - the big-
ger the better. If it is a group photo she 
can crop just you out. 

mailto:carolyn.monson@me.com
mailto:marycaseyblack@gmail.com
https://deltaquilters.org/annual-quilt-show
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Fabric

Notions

Longarm Services

New Large Classroom

 

916-722-2500
quiltnredhead@aol.com  

www.runswithscissorsquiltshop.com

New Location: 7525 Auburn Blvd., Suite 1 
Citrus Heights, CA 95610

Sew-Along News


The Sew-Along selection for August 13, 2022 is: 
      Pointless - 52” x 61”

• ¼ yd each of 3 yellows, 2 greys, 1 pink
• Background....1¾ yd
• Binding….½ yd

It’s back to school time once again. Why not 
relive your youth and add some humor with a 
pencil quilt? I found navy background fabric 
with gold and silver stars. I admit I got my fair 
share of red and blue stars too, but loved seeing 
the gold and silver ones on my papers. Sadly, I 
hear teachers today can’t motivate that way. 

This pattern also has a mini version titled Lil’ 
Pointless, available on the Running Doe web-
site.

We will be doing strip sewing then sub cutting 
and attaching rectangles. No HST, no flying 
geese, no curves. Nothing to take your mind off 
your Zoom conversation. Stay cool indoors and 
join us on Zoom for a sewing/gab session this 
Saturday from 10am – 2pm.  Carolyn will send 
out an invitation and link to our Zoom session 
early Saturday morning. Look for it in email. 

The pattern is available at Swifty Stitches for $2, or you may 
purchase a digital copy on the Villa Rosa website. There’s also 
a mini version of the quilt, titled “Lil’ Pointless”. Purchase a 
digital copy of the little quilt on the Running Doe website. If 
you’re sewing this one for Community Service, ask Hazel for a 
60” x 70” piece of our new Dream Green batting. It’s long-arm 
friendly!

And if you like to plan ahead, you have a decision to make for 
September. You have a choice between two similar patterns. 
Wistful uses a jelly roll or 40 - 2½” strips; while Tulsa Town 
uses 15 FQ or 27 – 3½” strips. Both patterns make a 57” x 72” 
quilt. Hazel made a wheel-chair version of Tulsa Town, pictured 
in last month’s newsletter. Contact her for specifics. This ses-
sion is September 24th, after we’ve had a chance to recover 
from our wonderful luncheon.

Linda Sliepen

Rules:

1. We meet on Zoom. Stay in your jammies if you wish; or feel 
free to get a group together and log in as one.

2. Our session is from 10am – 2pm. Stay with us 
for 4 hours or as long as you can. Feel free to 
pop in only long enough to say “hello.”

3. Sew it for yourself. If it isn’t as spectacular 
as you hoped for, finish it for Community Ser-
vice.

4. The project we are demonstrating is a sug-
gestion. Feel free to do your own thing. Do 
embroidery, bindings, mending. Do nothing. 
Sit and chat.

5. If you find a pattern you think the group 
would like, suggest it for an upcoming session.

6.Watch your Saturday “Zoom” by mobile  
   phone, tablet or computer.
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 If you know of a guild member who needs a little, or a 
 lot, of encouragement or a congratulation, call Kimberly 
 Hess so she can send out a card from the guild.  

Kimberly’s contact information is:
916-838-1640 or email at dalsnquilts@yahoo.com

Laurene Fitzpatrick 

Please look for new members

and make them feel welcome.


Wear your name tag!

Share & care
Hazel Williams - I had an unfortunate meeting with a dog on July 
14. Here's the story.... 
   I was invited for lunch and cards at my friend's (Selma), home. 
She lives in a "Granny House" next to her daughter's (Shelly) 
huge home at the end of a dead-end road in Orangevale. They 
share the back yard.
   I parked my red car in front of Shelly's home, & started walking 
to Selma's. Shelly's dog, a Springer Spaniel, which was suppose 
to be confined, attacked me.  It tore skin on my left knee in 2 
places with its paw, and bit my left little finger severely. 
   Shelly’s teenage son saw the attack and stopped the dog, or it 
could have been worse. (Fortunately, I wasn’t knocked down.) He 
ran inside to alert Shelly, who is a nurse; & also, fortunately, was 
home.    
   My finger was bleeding so badly, I couldn’t stop it; so by the 
time I rang Selma’s doorbell, there was a trail of blood on the 
sidewalk.
   Shelly came running over & took over. Hanging my hand over 
the sink, she poured peroxide again & again over my finger until 
the wound stopped fizzing. 
   I was traumatized. Seeing all that fizzing was too much for me; 
I could feel myself going to faint. I was sitting on a bar stool, so 
Selma got ice packs and held me up. I became extremely clammy, 
soaking my blouse. I didn't completely faint, but came awfully 
close.
   Shelly suggested I go to Emergency to get stitches. I didn't want 
to further ruin my day, so I told her to wrap my finger tightly in-
stead.
   Once all the bandages (2 on my knee and 3 on my finger were 
put on, they helped me to the sofa to recover. I felt awful for 
some time.     
   The blood oozed out of the bandages on my finger all day. (I 
should have gone to Emergency for stitches.) 
   Next morning I found blood on my sheet. I sent a message to 
my doctor. I told him Shelly informed me the dog had all its 
shots, so it didn't have Rabies; & I believed my Tetanus shot was 
up-to-date. My doctor responded right away, prescribing an an-
tibiotic.
   It took 7 days for the deep, jagged wound in my finger to stop 
bleeding. I feel I was blessed the dog only had 3 teeth; otherwise, 
it might have bit my finger off!!!

mailto:dalsnquilts@yahoo.com
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LEARN SASHIKO WITH JUDY CUMMINGS
A TWO day workshop in August

Signup at August General Meeting
Workshop at private studio in Fair Oaks 

still has room for 8 people
Saturday and Sunday, August 27 and 28, 2022 

10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. each day
Bring your own lunch and water.

Member workshop price is $30 and non member price is $40
Total cost for pattern and entire kit is $20

(we will be using the gray linen shown below bags)
Any questions:  Call Christine Canelo at (916) 769-5690

Supply list:  Fabric and thread cutting scissors, pins, needles, 
thimble, thread for basting, navy and red thread, small ruler, 
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Membership
There were 45 members present for our July Community Sew-
in.
We had one guest join us, who came prepared to sew, and joined
the guild that night.    Welcome to Laurene Fitzpatrick!  

The door prize donated by Swifty Stitches- a quilt bucket- was 
won by new member, Becky Montgomery. The membership 
door prize was also given out.

Sharon Baxter & Janet Gilstrap 

Opportunity Quilt
Time is running out! Only 120 
days left to get your tickets for the 
"Pineapple Threads" opportunity 
quilt. Do not forget to turn in all 
tickets stubs, which you can do at 
the luncheon on September 10th or 
any future guild meeting, including 
the December holiday potluck.

We well have 1 winner of the quilt and 1 guild member will win 
the mini quilt for buying the most tickets from Martha Hess. 
Drawing will be at our December 10th holiday potluck luncheon.

See you on August 25th and Sept. 10th.
Martha Hess

916-222-9075 or cell 916-809-0147

Community Service Sew Day
A Heartfelt Community Service Sew Day Thank-you!

The current Community Service Sew Day project doesn’t really 
fall under Programs or Community Service, although it started 
with an idea Linda had while Sheila was Program Chair back in 
2017. Until then, once a year, the guild picked a Saturday to sew 
and a small handful of members participated. Then, on a dark 
and stormy night, Judi M and Linda traveled the opportunity 
quilt to Foothill Guild in Auburn. They walked into a room full 
of ladies happily sewing away. The Foothill president explained 
they discovered they got a much better turnout when they moved 
their community service sew day to a scheduled meeting night 
because the ladies were already planning to attend. Linda told 
Sheila about the Foothill program. Together they brought the idea 
to the board for approval and away they went with their labor of 
love. And that, ladies and gentlemen, is why there seems to be 
some confusion every year as the new board takes over and peo-
ple grasp their new positions whole heartedly. No one wants to 
drop the ball or abandon the orphan, but they don’t see the 
project on their list of responsibilities. 

A heartfelt thank-you to Pat Fryer at Villa Rosa Designs for once 
again generously donating our pattern selection. This is the 
fourth year she has donated pattern cards to our guild. Thank you 
to the 45 guild members who came and participated as well as 
those who could not attend but sent in completed quilts. This was 
our best post Covid turnout and we had a great time. We had 
quite an array of red, white and blue. Lauren M sent us a great 
example in Christmas fabric and Sharon B provided a stunning 
quilt in black, green with polka dot stars. Our masterpieces will 
be posted on the Villa Rosa and Golden Valley Facebook pages 
as soon as we get pictures of your completed tops. Pictures 
should be sent by text or email to Sheila Galuza or Linda 
Sliepen. 

There are still a few copies of Star Spangled available at the 
Membership table if you did not already pick one up.   
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Luncheon Workshops

Countdown - 29 days until the 2022 Luncheon

The luncheon is almost here!
Speaker: Tina Curran - My Excellent Adventure as a Quilter

“Tropical Threads” is the theme, and fun is our dream – 
Saturday, September 10, 2022 at Divine Catholic Church, 9079 Greenback Lane, Orangevale, CA.

Doors open at 10:00 a.m. and you may wear luau or Hawaiian attire, if you wish.  There will be 75 raffle baskets, 33 door prizes, a 
members quilt show (please bring your quilts to be shown to the August guild meeting) voting on members challenge entries, a special 
raffle for a burgundy color Featherweight, and a presentation by our guest speaker – Tina Curran.

NOTE:  We cannot accept credit cards for the purchase of raffle tickets so please come prepared.

Tina has been a quilter for over 20 years.  She is known for her use of color and fun imagery in her quilts.  Her work has earned multi-
ple blue ribbons and the rank of Master Quilter at her local quilt guild.  She has been featured more than 20 times in magazines and in 
three books.  She designs patterns, lectures, teaches and sells on Etsy.com.

We have approximately 30-40 tickets remaining for the luncheon at $40.  It includes a catered lunch with a tropical theme.  Tickets can 
be purchased by emailing: luncheontickets@goldenvalleyquiltguild.org.

There is space for you in our workshops led by Tina Curran.  Workshops are from 10:00 – 3:30 at Divine Savior Catholic Church.

We will be happy to see you at the luncheon!

Held at: Divine Savior Catholic Church, 9079 Greenback Lane, Orangevale

Whimsical Garden

Thursday, September 8th, 10am - 3pm

At the Beach

Friday, September 9th, 10am - 3pm

Workshops are $ 40.00 each, Patterns are $12.00 each. 
Patterns are available for purchase on Tina Curran's Etsy website: 

tinacurran.etsy.com 
Please see samples at Tracy Trimble’s table at the next guild meeting as classes are filling up. 

Sign up with Tracy Trimble: mttrimble@comcast.net 

mailto:luncheontickets@goldenvalleyquiltguild.org
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Golden Valley Quilt Guild 
Membership 4/1/22 – 3/31/23 

Renewals due on or before April 1, 2022 

Please print your information clearly or attach an address mailing label.  

Name_____________________________________________________________ 

Address___________________________________________________________ 

City________________________________________ Zip___________________ 

Home Phone_(_____)______________       Cell Phone_(_____)_________________ 

Email_____________________________________________________________ 

Birthday:   Month (1 to 12)___________________     Day_____________________ 

May we print your name in the Members’ Only section of our website?  Yes___  No___ 

New Members only: How did you hear about our guild? ________________________ 

Annual Dues: Returning Members: $30.00             $______ 
New Members joining after April 30:  Dues are prorated monthly; see Membership Chair. 
Optional: Include Opportunity Quilt Tickets ($10/for a 15 ticket packet)      $______ 

Make checks payable to “GVQG”. 
Turn in at a meeting or . . .       Mail to:    Linda Sliepen 
                                                               8066 Oak Meadow Ct. 
                                                               Citrus Heights, CA 95610 

Signature______________________________ Date______________ 

_____________________________(Membership Use Only:)_______________________________ 

Date dues paid_________ Cash ___ Check # ________ Amount_$______ ID# ____ 

2022 Opportunity Quilt tickets paid for at this time:   Yes____    No____

Luncheon Ticket Sales

Ticket sales are moving right along. If you haven’t 
gotten your ticket yet, this is our last guild meeting 
before the luncheon. Email inquiries are coming 
quickly as we talk about our luncheon at other 
guilds when we take our quilt out. It is going to be 
another fabulous day of fun with our quilting sis-
ters!

Tickets are still $40 and I will seat you with your 
friends if I can. Thank you to everyone who has 
already bought their ticket. See you at the meeting 
and on September 10th!

Karen Gray, Luncheon Ticket Sales

Luncheon Display Quilts
Don’t Forget to Bring Your Quilts

           To the August 25th Meeting!
We hope you’ve been going through your quilts 
and deciding which ones you’d like displayed for 
our Members Mini-Quilt Show at the September 
10th Luncheon. We really do need a lot and a vari-
ety of sizes!

Big quilts, medium sized quilts, and wall hangings 
– All sizes (even some odd sized ones).  We will 
find a place for everything.   We have several op-
tions for hanging your quilts and each quilt will be displayed in 
some way.

Hanging sleeves are not necessary.  
Secure your name to the quilt in some manner.

Out of town? Going to miss the meeting? Just 
give Sharon Baxter a call at (1-916-955-4148) 
and make arrangements to deliver your 
quilt(s) to her house ahead of time. Ques-
tions?  Please call Sharon or Beverly Akin (1-
916-838-2982). 

Thank you!
Beverly & Sharon

Quilt Challenge

Tropical Threads Luncheon


Just a reminder that your submissions for the quilt challenge 
are due to be turned in at the August 25th guild meeting.

Please ensure that you have included your paint chip and 
diva name (printed please) taped or pinned to the back of 
your quilt.Please do not include labels or your name on the 
quilt.

Please bring your entry in a bag or covering of some kind so 
that we don't see each other's quilts and for protection. They 
can be dropped off at the Community Service table on the 
25th.

If you have any questions please  call 425-418-0203.  Thank 
you.

Lauren Markell and Phyllis Day

Editor - All you senior GVQG members - Good luck with this!
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General Meeting Minutes Mercy Retreats
We had an overwhelming response to the new Winter "no-
frills" retreat & it filled up 3 days after the newsletter went 
out! Wow!!! We have started a wait list.

Registration for our regular, over-the-top, shenanigans retreat 
is open (registration form on last page of this newsletter). 
Thursday, June 15 - Sunday, June 18 (Father's Day Weekend)

$350 for members
$95 deposit required to hold your spot

Please contact Cordelia Min or Natalie Davey if you have any 
questions.

Golden Valley Quilt Guild Community Service Sew Day
Summary of Unofficial Meeting

Thursday, July 28, 2022
4:00 - 9:00 p.m.

Sew Day set up at 4:00pm.

Member Birthdays acknowledged:  Christine Canelo, Valerie 
Wong, Becca Wagemann, Natalie Davey, Kathleen Cunningham, Sue 
Terwilliger, Claudine Matulich, Sandi McCaslin, Mayanne Paveglio.

Visiting guild acknowledged:  Loomis Quilt & Fiber Guild

7:00 pm - Announcements:  Sharon Baxter has the old guild photo 
albums available for perusal and members are encouraged to take 
any photos they would like to keep.  They will be available for 3 
social guild meetings before being discarded.
Our August meeting will have the annual Guild Sale. 

Tables are available to members for $5 to sell quilting and 
sewing related items.  The August workshop is a two day off-site 
Sashiko class.

Luncheon basket donations end tonight. 

The Friday before the Luncheon Workshop has changed due to 
no sign-ups for the previous topic.  

Membership Luncheon Challenge quilts need to be labeled and 
turned in at the August meeting.

The Mercy Winter Retreat is full.

Mary Ward is looking for a Treasurer elect.

The August 13 Zoom Sew Along is the “Pointless” pattern, and 
September will be “Wistful” or “Tulsa Town”.

Community Service: received 40 quilts tonight
Newsletter Deadline announced as August 12, 2022
Next Board Meeting via Zoom will be August 11, 2022 at 6:30 pm.
Next General Meeting will be held on August 25, 2022 at 7:00 pm
7:25 pm Membership Drawing
7:30 - 7:35 pm Bring and Brag

Attendance:       — members,       —new members -     —guests
Clean up at 8:30pm and departed before 9:00 pm. 

Candice Buerer - Secretary

Next Board Meeting: 
Thursday, 

September 15th, 6:30pm

Community Service
Due to unforeseen circumstances we are unable to provide the 
numbers for July Community Service. These will be updated in 
the August newsletter. Thank you for your understanding.

Lauren Markell and Phyllis Esteves - Community Service

For Sale
Pfaff Ambition 1.0, $800 (or make 
me an offer).  I bought this sewing 
machine on 12/20/2021 from Elk 
Grove Sewing & Vac. It really has 
had minimal use these last 7 plus 
months. From my Internet search, they 
generally seem to be $1000 now (plus 
tax) with 1 eBay listing for $896. Email Carolyn Monson

mailto:carolyn.monson@me.com
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Golden Valley Quilt Guild 
2023 Mercy JUNE Retreat Registration 

Thursday, June 15 - Sunday, June 18, 2023 
 

THIS IS OUR NORMAL HIJINKS & SHANNIGANS RETREAT— 
IT IS ALSO FATHER’S DAY WEEKEND!  

Cost includes 24-hour use of the sewing room, a single-occupancy room, nine meals (dinner 
Thurs. - lunch Sunday) & endless coffee. Massages are available at an additional cost. 
 
Fee:   $350 for members  $370 for non-members 
 
 
Name    Phone  
 
Address 

     

 
City 

  
State 

  
Zip 

 

 
Email 

    
Cell # 

 

 
Emergency  
Contact: 

  
Phone: 

  
Cell # 

 

 
 
Do you need a first-floor room (there is no elevator to the 2nd floor)?    Yes  No 
 
Are you a nurse, or familiar with first aid?   Yes   No 

 
Submission of this signed registration with your deposit of $95 ($115 for non-members) 
indicates that you agree to and will abide by the cancellation/refund policy below and the rules 
of the Mercy Center including COVID-19 vaccines and protocols. An application does not 
guarantee a space in the retreat. Spaces will be filled on a first come, first served basis starting 
in August 2022 for members, and October 2022 for non-members. Your payment will not be 
deposited unless you are accepted. The remaining payments are due by the following meeting 
dates:  
 

Oct. 2022– $85  Jan. 2023 – $85  March 2023 – $85 or remaining balance 
 
CANCELLATION & REFUND POLICY: You understand that you may not attend the retreat if 
you are sick. If you cancel for any reason, you agree to full payment for the retreat unless a 
replacement can be found. If we can fill your vacancy, any payments you have made will be 
refunded when we receive payment from the replacement. 
 
 
Signature of Applicant (Required) 

  
Date 

 

 
Notes (dietary restrictions, special requests, quilt buddies, etc.): 

 

 

 
 


